
                       

 

                  

 

Bethany Community Church, 201 Birch Avenue, Grandview, Washington, October, 2018 

A Living Sacrifice 

Romans 12: 1-2, “Therefore, I urge you, brothers, in view of God’s mercy, to offer your bodies as living 

sacrifices, holy and pleasing to God—this is your spiritual act of worship.  Do not conform any longer to 

the pattern of this world, but be transformed by the renewing of your mind.  Then you will be able to test 

and approve what God’s will is—his good, pleasing, and perfect will.” 

The Apostle Paul begins verse 1 with “therefore”.  He spent the first 11 chapters of Romans telling us the 

incredible things God has done on our behalf.  Therefore, he says, we must respond to the mercy and grace of 

God in an appropriate way.  The only appropriate response is worship and transformation.  I want to discuss 

worship here. 

If you listened to the sermon last Sunday, you heard that we belong to God because he created us.  Psalm 24: 1, 

“The earth is the Lord’s, and everything in it, the world and all who live in it.”  Everyone belongs to God, 

but we were all separated from God by sin and became slaves to sin.  By grace, through faith in Jesus, God 

bought us back; he redeemed us, set us free from sin, and restored our relationship with him, so we believers are 

twice his.  Instead of letting us die in our sins, he was merciful.  In view of God’s mercy, we respond with 

worship; offering ourselves as a living sacrifice.   

What does a living sacrifice look like?  In the Old Testament, we read about the sacrifice of animals and 

discover that they prefigure the ultimate sacrifice: Jesus offering his life for ours.  He lived a life we couldn’t 

live and died a death we couldn’t die.  By that life and that death, he destroyed the works of the devil and freed 

us from the power of sin and death.  A living sacrifice looks like Jesus. 

Jesus left heaven where he was worshiped and sovereign, King of kings, and Lord of lords and he became a 

lowly human; a servant.  He was ridiculed, tortured, beaten, and crucified. He suffered all of this for you and me 

because it was the will of the Father. 

Our reasonable response, or spiritual act of worship, is to do what Jesus did: to offer our bodies as a living 

sacrifice.  We must offer God our entire self, to be used as he wills, because his will is good, pleasing, and 

perfect.  We must live our lives for God and for his glory.  Notice the “holy and pleasing to God” in verse one.  

A life fully surrendered to God, and lived for his glory, is a life that is pleasing to God.    

Holy means “set apart”.  God redeemed us, took us out of the slave market (the world), and placed us in his 

kingdom, as his children.  We are still in the world, but we are no longer of the world; we are set apart.  We are 

different, and we should act differently, we should stand out by living outstanding lives for God.  We represent 

God to the world and the world should see Jesus in our lives. 

We cannot do this on our own, but Jesus does not expect us to.  God himself, in the person of the Holy Spirit, 

gives us everything we need to live a life that is holy and pleasing to him.  When we were saved we received the 



Holy Spirit and we received spiritual gifts.  The Holy Spirit is our teacher, helper, comforter and he is the one 

who makes us more and more like Jesus.  He gives us power from on high to be the people God calls us to be.  

And, we have spiritual gifts so that we can build up the church, make it strong and effective in continuing God’s 

mission in the world.   

Our only reasonable response to God is worship.  Worship does not just happen on Sunday morning; worship is 

a lifestyle.  It is something we give God in response to all that he has given us.  Worship should be the passion 

of every Christian, every day. Worship is extravagant love for God and radical surrender to his will no matter 

the cost.  That is a living sacrifice.  Are you? 
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FELLOWSHIP GROUP 

Friday, March 9, 
6:30 p.m. 

Come to Ted and 
Ardith Carratt’s 

  

 A BIG THANK YOU to all who pruned 

bushes, dug weeds and cleaned up at the 

work party on September 15.  There were 

several men who worked several days 

beforehand trimming the shrubs. Thank you 

Don Olmstead, Dave Ballinger and Mark 

Drollinger. 

THANKS, also, to Maxine Ballinger, Barbara 

Olmstead, and Trish Drollinger, for bringing 

out the fall decorations and banners. Looks 

great!!! 
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From Visitation Pastor JoanSouders 
This month, I have had some amazing visits, with 

those who are no longer able to join us in Worship, 

Bible Study and fellowship activities.   Believe me, 

many of them ask about the services, are there new 

people coming and how is so and so?  I really 

cherish their questions. This month I have used 

Psalms 117  as the text for sharing God's word.  It is 

small only two verses.  Yet powerful talking about 

His love and faithfulness.....enduring 

forever.  Comfort comes in knowing God is faithful 

no matter how weak, feeble, or the memory loss is 

....for GREAT is His love towards us. 

 

 

NEW LIBRARY BOOK 

The book I referred to in the Banner last 

month is here for your pleasure.  Jennie, 

the Song of the Meadowlark,  is here for 

you to check out.  You will enjoy and be 

inspired.  Jean 

 



        
 

“Do not forget to show hospitality to strangers, for by so doing some people have shown                          
 hospitality to angels without knowing it.” Hebrews 13:2 (NIV) 

 

 When we have God’s will above ours at the center of our prayers, God will show up in ways that we can’t even image. 
Only known to God but one of our youth’s parents had been praying for a church to come alongside them. I had been 
praying for an opportunity for the youth to engage with their parents in a Christ-centered way.  

 

  Over the past few months, I have been teaching on the Church in Acts, within the context of how they lived, loved, and 

shared and what would that same church look like today. This started a firestorm of ideas. What if we gave up or 

“sacrificed” an overpriced cup of coffee and put the $6.95 towards a blanket for those in need? What if we didn’t buy 

the $29.95 billboard, disguised as a name brand T-shirt but instead bought a plain T-shirt for $2.95 and spent the 

remainder of the money on T-shirts for those without? Some may see this as radical but many saw Jesus as 

radical.  Matthew 25:40 tells us what being radical for Jesus does.  

   
Over the next few weeks, the youth will be gathering resources to hand out at Camp Hope in Yakima for we are calling 
Helping Hands. At Camp Hope, there are 80-90 adults, both Male and female. Many of them live at the camp while 
holding down a full-time job. There are a few families at Camp Hope but due to the 18yrs and older policy, these families 
are forced to sleep out on the street in their cars, if they have one. Many are sleeping in tarp tents because they do not 
have a tent. Camp Hope offers people who are struggling with homelessness, a chance to get back on their feet. They 
provide job assistance training and help with resumes and rides to their job. Many volunteer, to provide meals. They 
also provide education assistance for those who are wanting to finish their high school education. All of this is done by 
volunteers. No one gets paid.  
 
If you feel led to help the youth be the helping hands of Jesus, or you would just like more details about how to help 
Camp Hope, please contact me at Bethany.engage@outlook.com or my cell @ 509.899.5805. A few items needed are: 
Blankets, sleeping bags, socks, winter coats, hoodies, personal hygiene items (male and female), 1yr and under infant 
clothing, warm winter clothes, as well as work attire (professional and casual work clothing). We are partnering with the 
youth ministry at Covenant Presbyterian Church in Prosser in the coming months to try and meet the needs of many in 
our valley. Our youth ministry is also doing a fundraiser for their outreach program “Helping Handsέ. Please stay tuned 
for those opportunities that are coming in the next few weeks.      In Christ,   Danny 
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Please start filling your boxes.  There are items to help with your box in the back of 

sanctuary.  We will need to have them filled and ready to go by November 10. 

 

 

  

       

     
 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FELLOWSHIP GROUP 

When:  Friday, October 12, 6:30 p.m. 

Where: At Bethany’s Fireside Room  

 Hosts are Jean Eakin and Mark Longfellow. 

Please R.S.V.P. to Jean at the church office. 

 882-3576 or at home 882-3335.  

Please bring your assigned dishes.  We will have 

a great time. 

       

  

Dear Bethany Family, 

Ted and I would like to thank you 

all for your support and 

encouragement. 

A special thanks goes to the 

anonymous giver who paid Mark to 

mow our lawn.  He did a wonderful 

job.  Weõd also like to thank many 

people who came to visit Ted.  It was 

a special touch of friendship that 

meant a lot. Weõd also like to thank 

those people who sent cards and most 

importantly, thank you all for your 

prayers.  Love, Ted and Ardith 

                               
                            Prayer of Reflection 
Almighty and everlasting God, before whose face pass 
all generations, we rejoice to know that you have made 
us for yourself and that neither life nor death can 
abring separation from you.  Be our light when the way 
is dark;  be our courage when we are afraid; be our 
strength when our footsteps falter;  be our security 
when the world is shaken, and be at all times our hope 
and salvation.  Forgive us when we have failed to follow 
the leading of your spirit.  May we have no fear to know 
your will concerning us, for therin is our peace  May w 
feel no anxiety in following the leading of your spirit, for 
therein lies all good.  O God, our help in ages past, our 
hope for years to come, into your hands we commend 
our spirits;  through Jesus Christ our Lord.  AMEN 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL children lessons from  

έIŀƴŘǎ-On .ƛōƭŜέ ƭŜŘ ōȅ aŀȄƛƴŜ .ŀƭƭƛƴƎŜǊΦ 

                      

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL,   

 Terry Dahlstrom, is using the video  

 and study “The Parables of Jesus”  

 by Matt Williams.  Each Sunday is 

 different, so come and receive a     

 blessing.  
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MISSIONS 

      

 

                                    LAUGH  4  LIFE 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2018 

JOIN US FOR A COMEDY SHOW THAT ADVANCES LIFE!  

Put this on your calendar.  Maxine Ballinger will again be our coordinator. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                           

  
 

 

 

A letter from the Injerd family  

May God ôs favor and blessing encourage 
and empower you, and His Holy Spirit 

lead you  in the knowledge of Him in this 
time of Rosh Hashana, t he new Hebraic 

year 5779!   We are so honored to be 
able to share with you on July 1th.  This 
su mmer was a time of joy, divine safety, 

and renewal of friendships for us as we 
traveled the West Coast.  We thank you 

for welcoming us back to impart the 
wonder of what He is doing in Equador.  
God is using your prayers,  encourage -  

ment a nd suppor t to press us forward in 
this new season of expanding ministry.  

Your love is a sweet fragrance before the 
Father  who will bless you with every 
spiritual  blessing in Christ Jesus!  In  

Christ ôs Love,  

 David, Sharman, and Kjersti I njerd  

 THANK YOU Tri-Cities 
What a blessing it was to be in your community for the 

Decision America Northwest Tour. We praise God for 

the 13,400 people who heard the Good News of Jesus 

Christ at Columbia Point Marina Park and for more 

than 900 individuals who responded by committing their 

lives to Jesus.            FRANKLIN GRAHAM 

   

A THANK YOU FROM THE CAMPBELLS 

Dear Bethany Friends, 

Thank you so much for inviting us back 

to share what the Lord has done with 

your investments into His Kingdom 

over these years.  We are truly blessed 

to be able to partner with you.  May 

God continue to bless your church.         

In Christ,  

The Campbells, Jeremish, Marjorie, 

Judah and Makayla, your missionaries 

to Bolivia. 

From Frontier Fellowship 

Thank you so much for your 

continued yearly support .  We are so 

grateful to have you as a church 

partner in our ministry among the 

least-reached people around the 

world. Richard (Haney, Executive 

Director) is planning on going to 

China this week pending the incoming 

hurricane, and he’ll have lots to share 

when he returns. Many thanks. Farley 



 

 

                                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

OCTOBER  BIRTHDAYS       OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES    

1     Darlene Todd      7   Don and Ann Bentley 

9     Jean Wyckoff 

11   Don Olmstead, Jr 

19   Dacia Drollinger 

29   Carolyn Bren     
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                             SUNDAY       MONDAY            TUESDAY   WEDNESDAY      THURSDAY             FRIDAY      SATURDAY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

1 
 
 
 
 

2   8 a.m. 
{ƻǳŘŜǊǎ aŜƴΩǎ 
Bible Study 

 

3 
1:30 pm  
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 
Bible Study 
6:00pmτ
potluck & 
study 

5ς8pm 
Engage 

4 
8:00 am 
Prayer team 
 

 

5 
 
 
  
 

6 

7 
10:00 a.m. 
WORSHIP and 
Communion 
Pastor Mike 

8 
 
 
 
 
 
 

9   8 a.m. 
{ƻǳŘŜǊǎ aŜƴΩǎ 
Bible Study 
 

10 
1:30 pm  
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 
Bible Study 
6:00pmτ
potluck & 
study 

5ς8pm 
Engage 

11 
8:00 a.m. 
Prayer team 
 

12 
 
 
6:30 pm 
Fellowship 
Group at 
Church 
Fireside room 
 

13 
 
  

14 9am 

Sunday School 
10:00 a.m. 
Worship 
  

15 

 
 

6:00 Team 
meetings 
7:00 SESSION 

 

16 
8 a.m. 
{ƻǳŘŜǊǎ aŜƴΩǎ 
Bible study  
 
6:00 pm 
DEACONS 
 

17  
1:30 pm  
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 
Bible Study 
6:00 pm-
Potluck and 
Study 
5ς8pm 
Engage 

1 8 
8:00 a.m. 
Prayer team 
 
 

19 
 
 
 

20 
 

21 

 9am Sunday 
School 
10:00 a.m. 
Worship  
 

22 
 
 

  

23 
8 a.m. 
{ƻǳŘŜǊǎ aŜƴΩǎ 
Bible Study 
 
 

24 
1:30 pm  
Ruth Circle 
6:00 pm 
Potluck & 
Study 
5ς8pm 
Engage 

25  
6:30 am—
Priscilla Circle 
8:00 am 
Prayer team 
 
  

26 
 
 
 
 
 

27 

 

28 9am 

Sunday School 
10:00 a.m. 
Worship  
 

29 
 

30  8 a.m. 
{ƻǳŘŜǊǎ aŜƴΩǎ 
Bible Study 

 

31 
1:30 pm  
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 
Bible Study 
6:00 pm 
Potluck & 
Study 
5ς8pm 
Engage  

    

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 


